Park and Recreation Board Meeting, Tuesday, June14, 2022, 3:00pm, Town Hall

Attending: Butch Rasmussen, Don Mau, Bonnie Crosser, Commissioner Overcash, Frank Roe, Manager Miller

- 1. Recreation Park. Decided to have the Sand moved from the Rec Park to behind the Water Plant for future use. Frank Roe volunteered his tractor and Manager Miller will issue a Work Order for staff to operate the dump truck. Date has yet to be determined.
- 2. Recreation Park. The BBQ Gill is installed. The "sail" for over the sandbox will be installed by Andrew Cox and Team when schedule permits.
- 3. Recreation Park. Public Works team will try to have the swing set installed by 6/24/20. As of June 18th the swing set frame is installed. Thank You.
- 4. Recreation Park. If swing set is installed by 6/24/22, will schedule photo session with Town Dock and the "Pirates" from Pamlico Arts Council. The photo session and PR will serve as a soft opening of the Recreation Park. Featuring "Black Beards" Sandbox.
- 5. Croaker Fest. Park and Recreation Team have signed up to help with the Kids Park.
- 6. Lupton Park. Weed Pull Event scheduled for June 25th from 9:00am until 11:00am. Will be pulling the weeds and racking the mulch in the children's play areas.
- 7. Lupton Park. Notified Manager Miller of handing limb. As if 6/17 limb has been removed by the Public Works Team. Thank You.

Town of Oriental

Harbor and Waterfront Advisory Committee

Meeting Minutes from June 9, 2022

The meeting was called to order @ 8:00am, in the Town Hall Meeting room by Chairperson Jim Blackerby with the following in attendance:

Dan Allen- Committee Person
Pat Stockwell- Committee Person
Jim Kellemberger-Committee Person
David Szerlag- Committee Person
Don McGuire- Committee Person, Secretary
Also in attendance:
Diane Miller- Oriental Town Manager
David White- Councilman
Frank Roe-Councilman
Allen Price-Councilman

Allison - Reporter from The Town Dock.

Motion to approve May Minutes by Pat S and seconded by David S. All approved.

Jim Blackerby presented information regarding the extent of responsibilities for the HWAC.

Diane Miller reported that the Bond Beach will be closed during the project work days because the job site will be hazardous for much of the project duration. The start date is pending while the contractor waits for major components. The project length is expected to be 120 days, depending on weather.

Don McGuire reported that a meeting was held in May with Mr. Lee Stahlings regarding his potential involvement with the Net House Project as a General Contractor. Mr. Stahlings said he would consider the project but had some misgivings about that building being in a flood zone. Jim K. will look for another G.C.

Dan A. opened discussion on the new kayak rack. We are waiting for our contractor but he cannot start before July 1, due to Oriental fiscal requirements. Then it will be built ASAP.

Dan A. also reported that a floating dock for kayak launching would help with an erosion problem that is happening in that area. Mr. Allen knows of a floating dock that is available and he suggested that the north side of the Dinghy Dock would be a good location or the Small Boat Dock. The committee will get an estimate to obtain the floating dock and an estimate to install it. We are aware of the sensitivity of anything in the Wildlife Area. The Town Council would handle that location choice.

Dan A. reported that the rip rap at Wall Street on the River needs more stone. We will coordinate with the contractor who is working in that area. David S. will follow thru with that contractor.

Re Waterway jurisdiction; there has been no progress at the State level.

New Business

Maintenance issues at Town Dock 1 and 2, the Bulkhead on Hodges, The Public Restrooms, The Town Fishing Pier. Whitak er Points also needs some attention. The Committee will have a work day in June to address some of the problems. The other issues will be handled by Town Crews but the Whitaker Point work will require a marine contractor. That work must be done from a work boat. Diane Miller will contact Bobby Cahoon.

The meeting was adjourned without objection by Chairperson Jim Blackerby. Our next meeting will be July 14 2022.

Respectfully submitted Don McGuire To: Oriental Town Board

From: Debra Khouri, BRMSD Board Member

Re: The Bay River Metropolitan Sewerage District Board Meeting, June 2, 2022

A public hearing was held for questions about the Fiscal Year budget and Ordinances.

The board was updated on projects currently underway. We were told that DOT is not planning to repair the Stonewall bridge until 2024 or later. It was our hope to co-ordinate our needed repairs with the state so that we would not have to possibly redo the line when the bridge was repaired. With this news we will be required to go ahead and do our repair as the bridge replacement is too far out.

The purchase of 139 acres of timberland on Lee Landing Road is complete. This will be used for a spray field to meet future growth.

Timber on the edges of the current spray field across from the Community College will be harvested this summer.

Actions Taken

The Board approved the final 2021-2022 Budget amendments.

The Board signed a letter of response to LGC certifying changes in accounting procedures.

The board approved the 2022-2023 Budget and Ordinances.